“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from Wednesday, April 13, 2016
Location:  Goldsboro Housing Authority 
11:30am
In Attendance:
LaTasha McNair, Eastpointe  (Regional Lead/CA Lead)
Kareem McDuffie, Explosive Achievers Incorporated  (Alternate Lead/Webmaster)
Gabriela Gonzalez, NC Works (Coordinated Assessment Lead)
Latasha  Milton

Jerrick Vernon

Tiffany Lucky

Gloria McDuffie, Community

Michelle Gooding, Eastpointe

Bertha Byerson, Volunteer of America

Janice Johnson 

Anna Jernigan, Neuse Enterprises

Kim Stevens, CRS

Michelle Carver, Family Endeavors

Ruth Coles, The 4 Day Movement, Inc.

Donald “D.J.” Coles, The 4 Day Movement, Inc. 

Linda Holden-Cox, Wayne Uplift

Deniece Cole, Spiritual Destiny 

Pamela Gonzales, UCare (Phone)

Sue Proctor, SAFE in Lenoir Co.(Phone)

Victor Kosinski, NC Works (Phone)

1. Welcome and Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 11:36 am.  LaTasha welcomed everyone for attending.
2. Introductions:  Introductions was made.  There were three attendees by phone.
3. Review and Approval of Minutes from March 9, 2016:  Minutes were reviewed.  A motion to accept and approve the minutes was made by Pam Gonzalez  and second by Michelle Gooding. The motion carried. 
4. Agency Spotlight  - There was no presentation.  LaTasha encouraged agencies to sign up for the agency spotlight.
5. Review of Balance of State Steering Committee Meeting (April 5, 2016):

a. See Short Meeting Summary :  Committee members reviewed the printed short 

           summary from the April 5th BoS meeting attached to the meeting’s agenda.     Highlight:  HUD funding for Tier 1 was approved and awaiting to hear from HUD to know when the contracts will go out to know when they can be executed.   LaTasha reported that all of PIT information for the Down East Region was submitted.
6. Down East Coordinated Assessment Update

a. Update:  LaTasha gave the update for Down East Coordinated Assessment.  LaTasha give a brief explanation of Coordinated Assessment for new attendees and explained how we have started to implement the Dropbox for all those that is currently working with our Coordinated Assessment plan.   She explained how the two pager (Screening and Diversion tool) and the VI-SPDAT is filled out and is proud to announce that it is working well at this point.   Sue Proctor reported that her board approved SAFE for using and participating in the CA.  LaTasha stated that ESG applicants are required to participate in the CA.  Rapid Rehousing funded applicants in our region include UCare and Wayne Uplift.   Pam Gonzalez reported that UCare’s ESG dollars are not only for domestic violence victims, but that are also able to assist others need.  Pam explained the reason they are serving both populations is because the local agency that was supplying that service shut down and she wanted to attempt to help supply additional resources for Sampson County.  Linda Holden-Cox reported that Wayne Uplift’s funding can serve only DV victims. 
b. BoS CA Exchange: The CA Exchange call is the second Tuesday of the month both  Gabriela Gonzalez  and LaTasha attended this month’s call.  Gabriela reported that Henderson County has a  paid person to handle their CA.   Pitt County had a similar set up as well.   We may need to think about an oversight person to monitor what is going in and what is going out as it relates to use of the Dropbox.   LaTasha explained that we may revisit this issue of developing an oversight committee.   
7. Adjustments to meeting
a. Lunch:  LaTasha explained that we began to discussion about having lunch at meeting several meetings ago, due to time constrains the topic was tabled. Some members expressed interest in the committee having lunch during meetings.  LaTasha recommended that it may be best not to have lunch unless agency/individuals chooses to sponsor the lunch.   Sue Proctor shared that during the fourth quarter meeting, when we travel to Lenoir County, we will have lunch sponsored by Woodmen of the World.   Sue wanted to know if the mobile committee needs to meet with leaders in the other counties.  Deniece Cole asked how things was set up in the past and asked if nonprofits could see if they can get lunch donated.   It was decided that we bring our own lunch to our regular meetings (if desired) and we would work toward having a sponsor or getting donations for our mobile meetings.   
b. 2016 Meeting Schedule:  The meeting 2016 schedule was announced and member received copies of the 2016 meeting schedule which included the dates of the mobile meetings.  
c. Meeting/Minutes Layout:  LaTasha mentioned the changes to the minutes’ layout.   Our minutes are already very similar to the recommend revised layout from the BoS office, however, we will have to add a few additional items.  LaTasha explained that some reports from our ESG applicants will be on a monthly basis.  
LaTasha shared with the group that she was asked by the BoS office to sit on a panel discussion at the March Regional Lead Meeting to discuss successful strategies Regional Leads have used in developing local leadership, as the BoS office thought that the Down East Regional Committee has demonstrated.  
8. Proposed Regional Committee Restructuring Feed Back Discussion: LaTasha has presented a draft of all the comments that was submitted last Friday April 8th with feedback regarding the proposed restructuring.  We must submit our document to BoS by April 30th.  Pam stated that some corrections needs to be added before we submit the document.   We discussed the different scenarios that may be presented with the BoS proposed restructure.   LaTasha stated she would make corrections of the Draft, and send out a 

Revised Draft to the committee before it is submitted on April 30th. She did ask if there were any other corrections, to inform her as soon as possible.  

LaTasha asked if the group would be interested in having speakers to come in to speak on different topics of interest to this committee.  DJ Coles suggested topic about grant information/availability and funding sources would be helpful. Michelle Gooding suggested a committee be developed to find various speakers.  Gloria McDuffie asked about the SOAR Program. 

Deniece Cole asked about the integrity of the 211 Directory, stating some of the agencies listed are no longer operating and/or not be providing services as listed. LaTasha stated if she is given a list of those agencies, she could forward that information to 211; however each agency listed in the directory is responsible of keeping their information updated. 
9. Agency Updates:  Eastpointe has open in its Shelter Care Plus program and are now accepting applications.   

10. Adjournment:  A Motion to adjourn was made by Michelle Gooding and was second by Deniece Cole.  The meeting adjourned at 12:35pm
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, May 11, 2016  – Goldsboro Housing Authority 

Time:  11:30 am
